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November 10, 2015

Northwest Ohio Juvenile Detention, Training and Rehabilitation 

District Board Minutes

November 10, 2015
The Board of the Northwest Ohio Juvenile Detention, Training and Rehabilitation District met on this day at 9:00 a.m. in the multi-purpose room of the Detention Center.
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Brian Patrick
Jessica Croy
Gayle Hilkert
Tom Mack noted there was a quorum present to conduct business during today’s meeeting.
Minutes from the September meeting were approved.  Roy Miller motioned the Board approve the minutes from the September 8th Board Meeting.

Joe Friess 2nd the motion.  Motion carried.  Unanimous Ayes.

Superintendents Report
Population Report:


September
October



Intakes
   
36

45
    


Releases

33

32



Recidivists
16 (44%)

20 (44%)

Security Report:






September
October
Escorts to assigned cell or observation cell 


   0

  10
Removal of safety or security and/or inflicting self-harm
  
   0

    1
Use of Force Incidents result in injury


   
   0                        
    0
Medical Services Report:



               September
October
Nurse Sick Calls






24

    39
Physician Sick Calls




14

    13


Physicals






13

    18
ER Visits






  0

      2
Hospital Admits






  0

      0

Ambulance Transports




  0    

      0

Percentage of Detainees on Prescription Drugs


43%

    46%   
Percentage of Detainees on Psychotropic Medications

27%
                    35%
Superintendent noted physician services are now provided by a Nurse Practitioner.
Life without Drugs




                September
 October
Number of Individual Hours

     

                 47.75
                  52.25                     
Total Number of Case Management Units      

      
   6.10
                    4.10
                 
Total Number of Group Hours 

 
               189.00                      221.50
Total Number of Assessment Hours 
    

                   7.00                          4.00
Mental Health Program:




  September

October
Mental Health Assessment Hours


                   8 ( 4 Assessment)
 
10 ( 5 Assessments)

Group Hours Weekly



                   5 (27 Detainees in group)
  8 (50 Detainees in group)

Individual and Family sessions hours

                                  50
                                 55
  
There were 35 Suicide Watch Days in September (35-15 minute watch days and 0 One on One watch days).  

There were 28 Suicide Watch Days in October (28-15 minute watches and 0 One-on-One watch days).  

There was one (1) Tele-med appointment conducted in September and one (1) Tele-med appointment in October.

Education Summary: 











September Report


October Report
Classroom A: (Reading, Writing, Language,

477 Detainees in attendance

621 Detainees in attendance 



Workforce Employability, Life Skills)


Classroom B: (Math, science and social studies)  

392 Detainees in attendance

551 Detainee in attendance
Superintendent explained youth are counted every time they enter the classroom.  Youth typically enter the classroom two (2) times each day.  The number reported is the total count for the month.  We do programming every day of the week as required by the state.  However, classroom education is conducted 5 days each week.  
Training Report:

Superintendent Patrick noted a total of 217.25 training hours for the months of September and October.
Personnel Report:


New Hires:    
0




Resignations:       2                       
Terminations:      1(Currently in abeyance pending resolution of internal grievance)
Employee Grievances:  2



Status Change:     1 Full Time JCO to Lieutenant 






                            
                             2 Intermittent JCO to Part Time






     1 Part time Officer to Full Time

     1 Lieutenant to Acting Assistant Superintendent


Superintendent Brian Patrick confirmed NWOJDC has access to (OPOTA) online training.  

Superintendent Brian Patrick reported the Annual Ohio Department of Youth Services Inspection was conducted September 10th.   Corey Shreve, Juvenile Detention Program Manager for the Ohio Department of Youth Services conducted the inspection.   NWOJDC is in compliance with 100% of all mandatory standards and 100% of all recommended standards.

Jeff Rupp motioned the Board approve the Superintendent’s Report.  Larry Siclair 2nd the motion.  Motion carried.  Unanimous Ayes. 


Fiscal Officer Report

September Billing Census

Member County Credits – There were 6 member county overages during the month of September.  $612 was credited back to member counties.
Non-Member County Revenues – There were a total of 126 non-member beds contracted at a rate of $67/day.

Monthly Total Non-Member rent revenue - $8,442.00      
September:  Average Daily Population – 24.5      Average Female Population – 3.4     Average Non-Member Population – 4.2
October Billing Census  
Member County Credits - There were 35 member county overages during the month of October.  $3,570.00 was credited to member counties.

Year to Date Member Credits - $20,297
Non-Member County Revenues – During the month of October there were 106 beds contracted to non-member counties at a rate of $67/day.
Monthly Total Non-Member Rent Revenue - $   7,102.00
Year to Date Non-Member Rent Revenue -    $ 87,799.00
October:   Average Daily Population – 29.4      Average Female Population – 4.7      Average Non-member Population – 3.5
Financial Report – 

Cash Report:

Operating Fund Balance 
10-31-2015
$ 530,322
Capital Fund Balance
10-31-2015
$ 221,023 
Board reviewed the 2015 Operating Budget.  As of October 31st  NWOJDC has expended 70.82% of the 2015 Operating Budget. 
There were no updates to the Capital Account. 
VISA activity for September and October are included in the Board Packet for the Board’s review.

Glenn Miller motioned the Board accept the Financial Report as presented.  Larry Siclair the motion.  There was no further discussion. Motion 

Carried.  Unanimous Ayes.
Personnel and Grievance Committee 
Executive session

Glenn Miller moved the Board enter into executive session to discuss discipline of an employee.  Judges and Superintendent Brian Patrick were requested to be part of the Executive Session.  Roy Miller 2nd the motion.  Roll call vote was taken.  Unanimous Vote.  
Board entered into Executive session at 9:25 a.m.
Board re-convened 10:05 a.m.  There was no action taken as part of the Executive Session.
Facilities Committee
Larry Siclair reported there have been issues with the lights in the parking lot.  Brian Patrick explained the light in the rear corner (visible from Multi-purpose room) is not working.  It is believed the line to the light may have been cut when bollards were installed around the generator.  However, there are no schematics identifying an electrical line.  

Brian also reported the parking lot lights do not operate consistently.  Lights may be on one minute and five minutes later they may not be on.  To correct the problem Lake Erie Electric installed new ballast on all of the parking lot lights.  
Finance Committee  
Tom Kim reported the Finance Committee has the 2016 Proposed Budget to present to the Board.  
Board addressed 2015 issues prior to approving the 2016 Budget.

Board reviewed requests to increase the 2015 Operating Budget.   Funds are needed for Salaries accounts and the Transfer Out account.  Request included moving $58,727 from Operating Fund Cash Balance to the Operating Fund  - Unappropriated Account:  

2015 Operating Budget
$1,699,759.15

         Salaries accounts
       29,750.00 

         Transfer Funds
       28,977.00



2015 Total Approved 
$1,758,486.15
Glenn Miller motioned the Board approve the request as presented to increase to the 2015 Operating Budget.  2015 Operating Budget - $1,758,486.15.  Joe Friess 2nd the motion.  There was no further discussion.  Motion Carried.  Unanimous Ayes.
There are 27 pay periods in 2015.  The 2015 budget provided for 26 pay periods.  We would like to request a transfer of $29,750 from the Unappropriated Account to Staff Salaries and related accounts:


Staff Salaries  $26,000 


PERS
           3,600

               Medicare – Staff   150  

Also, we would like to request $28,977 be transferred from the Operating Fund Unappropriated Account to the Operating Fund – Transfer Out account.  Funds in the Operating Fund – Transfer Out Account will be transferred to the Capital Fund – Transfer In Account.  This transfer will bring the Capital Fund Cash Balance to the desired year-end balance of $250,000.
Larry Siclair motioned the Board approve the transfers presented.  Glenn Miller 2nd the motion.  There was no further discussion.  Motion carried.

Unanimous Ayes.  

Roy Miller motioned the Board authorize the transfer of up to $1,500 between accounts as needed between now and December 31, 2015.  Brad Peebles 2nd the motion.  There was no further discussion.  Motion Carried.  Unanimous Ayes. 

Board reviewed the proposed 2016 Operating Budget. Proposed Operating Revenue Budget - $1,666,658.  The Operating Expense Budget includes a 2.93% increase over the 2015 Approved Operating Budget.  The Proposed 2016 Operating Budget totals $1,662,175.  Larry Siclair motioned the Board approve the 2016 Operating Budget as presented.  Jeff Hahn 2nd the motion.  Board noted there have been increases to the original 2015 Budget.  We increased the Budget to include the DYS Grant received in January and again for the Title 1 Funds we elected to use the last quarter of 2015.  Finance Committee also noted employees will receive a 2% increase this year.  However, with the increase costs to employee benefits- Health, Dental and Vision insurance and an increase to the percent of employee contribution for insurance benefits, most employees will receive less take home pay in 2016 than in 2015.   Motion Carried.  Unanimous Ayes.

Board reviewed and approve the Capital Budget of $99,000.  This year we plan to do some repair work to the driveway and parking lot.  This should not be a major expense.  Superintendent Brian Patrick is waiting to hear if we have been approved for a grant for the camera system.  We would need to match 30%.  Grant  is not be available until July 2016. Ricki Slattery Starrett motioned the Board approve the 2016 Capital Budget of $99,000.  Joe Friess 2nd the motion.  There was no further discussion.  Motion Carried.  Unanimous Ayes. 

Superintendent Brian Patrick reported we are feeling the impact of the Affordable Care Act.  Our Health Care Plan renews December 1st.   Because our plan was in place January 1, 2015 we did not feel the impact until this year.   Renewal options fell between a 14% and 5% increase.  Superintendent Brian Patrick opted for the plan with a 10% increase.  This option doubles the deductible for single/family.  This is still a favorable plan considering other options.  
In the past employees paid 12% of the health care benefit.  Effective this year, employees will contribute 15% of the health, dental and vision plans.  The facility will pay 85%.  Employees have the option to waive health, dental and/or vision coverage.  Employee insurance benefits have been provided through the approved 2016 Operating Budget. 
State law mandates we use Fulton County Federal ID number.  However, we have legal opinion that we are a stand-alone entity.  We meet the eligibility of a ‘small group’ according to the Affordable Care Act.  However, because we use Fulton County Federal ID number there are questions about reporting requirements for the ACA.  We are scheduling a meeting with Fulton County to discuss reporting requirements.    Penalties for improper reporting could be very costly to the county.  Brian Patrick will speak with Fulton County about having legal counsel present for the meeting.  

Program and Policies Committee

Not all Board Members were not able to download the Policy Revisions that were sent out prior to this meeting.  Superintendent Brian Patrick will send revisions to the Board.  The majority of changes to the Manual are recommendations from the attorney.  Approval of the Policy Manual will be postponed until the January meeting.

Old Business

Cooperative Agreement Family Service of NWO – The Family Services of NWO will invoice the insurance company or the parents two (2) billing cycles before forwarding the invoice to NWOJDC.

New Business

There is a copy of the Memorandum of Understanding with Sarah’s House included in the Packet.  If there were a sexual assault within the facility, Sarah’s House would provide services.  The service is a requirement of the Prison Rape Elimination Act.  This is information for the Board.  No Board action is necessary. 

Brad Peebles motioned the meeting adjourn.  Roy Miller 2nd the motion.  Motion Carried.  Unanimous Ayes.
Meeting Adjourned – 10:30 a.m.
The next meeting is scheduled for January 12, 2016.  
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